
           

  
 

   
          

RCN Wales Board 
 

Minutes of the open meeting held on 17 February 2023  
commencing at 09.30 

The meeting was held in the RCN Wales Board headquarters, Ty Maeth, Cardiff 
and via Teams 

 
Present  Position 
Steve Watson Vice Chair / Council member for Wales (Chair) 
Dr Carolyn Middleton, MBE Welsh member on Professional Nursing 

Committee – via Teams 
Alison Magor Board member  
Anne Stevenson Board member  
Catherine Jones Board member 
Euan Hails Board member – via Teams 
Gaynor Jones Board member 
Kokila Swamynathan Board member – 
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3. OPERATIONAL UPDATES 

3.1 



           

  
 

3.2 Director, RCN Wales Report  

A report had been received and was noted.  

The Director took the Board through the report and highlighted the 
following: 

− It is hoped that the newly elected RCN President, Sheilabye Sobrany 
will visit and the Wales Board in June.   The Board was reminded that a 
visit had been planned for the previous RCN President, Dr Denise 
Chaffer, to visit Wales but that the trip had been cancelled due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  

− Welsh member, Linda Bailey, has been elected as Vice Chair of 



           

  
 





           

  
 

Kokila Swamynathan, the candidate that came in fourth place in the 







           

  
 

raise any concerns identified with the Minister for Health and Social 
Services and the Chair of WPF. 

The Board agreed to these suggestions. 

ACTION 02:  To revisit the RCN’s position on Occupational Services and 
present it to the Board.   

ACTION 03:  With the Board’s agreement to work with stakeholders to 
take the issue regarding the RCN’s position on Occupational Services 
forward. 

ACTION 04:  Consideration to be given to adding Long Covid to the RCN 
Wales risk register. 

4.3 Update on RCN Involvement in Health Education & Improvement Wales 
(HEIW) Nursing Workforce Plan  

A report had been received and was noted.   



           

  
 

The Board noted concerns around the number of learning disabilities 
nurses coming through the education and training pipeline and RCN 
Wales will work closely with HEIW on that.   

The Board was informed that Nicola Lewis, HEIW is 
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